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25 September 2020 
  
 
Jason Maslen 
Team Leader  
School Infrastructure Assessments 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
320 Pitt Street, Sydney 2000 

  
Dear Jason 

RE: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION   
FORT STREET PUBLIC SCHOOL (SSD-10340) 

We write in response to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s (DPIE) request for additional 
information relating to the development application for the Fort Street Public School (SSSD-10340).  
 
This letter sets out the responses to the following requests for additional information from DPIE, which are attached: 

 Minor comments from Jenny Chu, Planning Officer at DPIE, received on 6 August 2020 by email (Appendix A); 
and 

 Formal Request for Additional Information Letter from DPIE, received on 14 August 2020 (Appendix B).  

A detailed response to each request for additional information is provided in the response table provided at 
Appendix C. This covering letter and the response table should be read in conjunction with the following attached 
documentation:  

 Updated Landscape Plans prepared by FJMT (Appendix D); 

 Response to City of Sydney Council’s Recommended Conditions prepared by Ethos Urban (Appendix E); 

 Minutes for Meeting held with DPIE on 25 August 2020 prepared by Root Partnerships (Appendix F); 

 Updated Arborist Report prepared by BirdsTrees (Appendix G); and 

 Letter from School Infrastructure NSW to the Fort Street Public School Parents and Citizens Association, ref: 
RML20/3719 (Appendix H).  

In addition to DPIE’s request for additional information, a letter from School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) to the Fort 
Street Public School Parents and Citizens Association (RML20/3719) has been provided at Appendix H. This letter 
was written in response to an objection to the upgrade of Fort Street Public School submitted by the Fort Street 
Public School Parents and Citizens Association (P&C) to the Hon Sarah Mitchell MLC, Minister for Education and 
Early Childhood Learning. The letter addresses issues relating to the proposed pick-up and drop-off zone, play 
space, use of the National Trust site, staged school upgrade and school relocation. The letter also reaffirms 
SINSW’s commitment to ongoing engagement with the P&C and the health, safety and well-being of students, staff 
and neighbours as SINSW’s highest priority. 
 
We trust that this information is sufficient to assist DPIE’s assessment of the proposed development. Should you 
have any queries about this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Karissa Kendall at 
Karissa.Kendall@det.nsw.edu.au or David Lewis at David.Lewis83@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Karissa Kendall 
Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW 


